
NT Women Lawyers Association Jane Mahoney Collection

A section of the Supreme Court Library 
has been dedicated to the memory of J ane 
Mahoney, a former Darwin lawyer.

Jane and her husband, Tony, died tragi­
cally on 12 July 1998 when they were 
struck by a vehicle while they stopped on 
the Cox Peninsula Road to change a tyre 
on their vehicle.

Jane was a well respected lawyer and a 
good friend to many. She is sadly missed. 
On 26 November, 1999, in celebration 
of Jane’s life, the Northern Territory 
Women Lawyers Association, with the 
support and assistance of Jane’s family, 
the Supreme Court Library Committee 
and the Law Society, opened a special 
collection in the Supreme Court Library. 
Melanie Little, President of the NTWLA, 
welcomed the Chief Justice, the Chief 
Magistrate and members of the judiciary 
and legal profession to the dedication 
ceremony.

The dedication, written by Donna 
Dreier, was read by Sally Gearin, after 
which, friends and colleagues shared 
their memories of Jane.

The collection contains the following 
books:

International Human Rights in Context - 
Law, Politics and Morals; Henry J 
Steiner and Philip Alton. (OUP. 1996) 
Health Care Crime and Regulatory Con- 
trol edited by Russell G Smith. (Hawkins 
Press, 1996)

Public Sector Ethics - Funding and Imple­
menting Values edited by Charles 
Sampford and Noel Preston. Routledge 
Studies in Governance and Social Policy. 
(Federation Press, 1998)

A Century of Conflict 1848 - 1948 ed­
ited by AJP Taylor. (Folio Society, 5v)
Notable Historic 
(Folio Society, 4v)

Trials

Supreme Court librarian Frieda Evans and President of 
the Women Lawyers Melanie Little.

Year 2000 
Almanac

Practitioners will no longer be able to purchase the Year 2000 
Almanac in hard form.

From Monday 10 January 2000 the Almanac will be available on 
the internet on OCA home page: http://www.nt.gov.au/oca.

For those without access to the internet, copies will be available 
on diskette at a cost of $10.00 each.

The home of the Supreme Court 
Library collection dedicated to 
the memory of Jane Mahoney.

The NTWLA will contribute to the 
collection each year on the anniver­
sary of Jane’s death.

Jane was a great reader. The NTWLA 
considers this to be an appropriate way 
to remember her contribution to life 
and the law.

By Barbara Tiffin

Jenni Daniel-Yee and Sarah Lunn.
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